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MEPs Launch Anti-Corruption Petition
www.stopcorruption.eu
Several Members of the European Parliament (MEPs) will launch, on 18 February, a petition against corruption. The petition calls for the European Commission and EU Member States to propose legislation and mechanisms to fight corruption, in particular in EU relations with third countries.

High-level corruption undermines the ability of many states to provide basic services to their people, including those related to the right to food, housing, health and education. In Africa, for instance, approximately 25% of states' GDP is lost to corruption each year (U4 Anti-corruption resource centre, 2007). Corruption also inflates the cost of achieving the Millennium Development Goals. 
The petition proposes a list of detailed measures to fight corruption, among which: 

· The EU should ensure transparent and predictable aid flows to partner countries, so that it is clear to recipient countries what can be expected;
· The EU should require extractive companies (i.e. companies involved in mining, etc.) regulated in EU jurisdictions to fully disclose payments made to governments of the countries where they operate;
· EU should better coordinate its efforts to halt tax evasion and the illicit financial activities that are made possible through use of 'offshore heavens' and advocate, at the global level, for strict regulation of off-shores;
· The EU,  the US and other partners should share a list of officials (and their immediate family members) against whom there is credible evidence of corrupt activity; targeted individuals should be ineligible for ownership of property in EU Members States and the assets of targeted individuals held in European bank accounts should be frozen; 

· The EU should prioritise the fight against corruption in all EU policies and spending. 

This cross-party initiative is promoted by MEPs Ana Gomes (PSE, Portugal), Fiona Hall (ALDE, UK), José Ribeiro e Castro (EPP, Portugal), Luisa Morgantini (GUE, Italy), Marie-Hélène Aubert (Greens, France) and Ryan Eoin (UEN, Ireland). The petition is supported by Global Witness and Transparency International.
Press Conference:

18 February, 14.30 CET

Press Room, European Parliament, Brussels (ANNA POLITKOVSKAYA ROOM   - BRUSSELS - PHS 0A50).
With the participation of the MEPs involved and Jana Mittermaier, Head of Brussels Office, Transparency International. 
